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RE: Request for Information held by SWFRS 
 
Your request ref: IG000172 has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You asked us:  
 
We are collecting information about additional payments to principal managers employed by your 
fire and rescue service. Below is the information we would like to obtain from you under the 
Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

By ‘additional payments’ we mean money paid to fire and rescue service principal managers 
excluding their basic salary, employer pension contributions and expenses. These payments are 
sometimes called ‘bonuses’.  

By ‘principal managers’ we mean the chief fire officer and any other staff covered by Gold Book pay 
arrangements. We are not seeking information on staff covered by Grey Book or Green Book 
arrangements. 

 We would be grateful if you could complete the following tables: 

1. Have any additional bonus payments been made to fire and rescue service principal managers in 
the financial year 1 April 2018 - 31 March 2019: 

  Chief fire officer 
Other principal managers (apart from 
the chief fire officer) 

Additional bonus 
payments 

No No 

  

 



 

 

2. Please indicate the total amounts of additional bonus payments to fire and rescue service principal 
managers in the financial year 1 April 2018 - 31 March 2019:  

  Chief fire officer 
Other principal managers (apart from 
the chief fire officer) 

Additional bonus 
payments 

 N/A N/A  

The information for chief officers may be reported to fire authorities as part of their accountability 
structures. The information for other principal managers is a total sum for all individuals and does not 
require revealing confidential personal information. 

If you have any queries regarding your Freedom of Information request, please contact us at 
Dataprotection@southwales-fire.gov.uk quoting the reference number above in any future 
communication. 

If you are dissatisfied with the way that your information request has been handled, you can request 
an internal review by writing to: 

Information Governance and Compliance Officer 
South Wales Fire and Rescue Service  
Forest View Business Park  
Llantrisant 
CF72 8LX 
 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to appeal to the 
Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner’s Office-Wales, 
2nd Floor,  
Churchill House,  
Churchill Way, 
Cardiff,  
CF10 2HH. 
 

There is no charge for making an appeal. 

Yours Faithfully  
 
Information Governance and Compliance 
Dataprotection@southwales-fire.gov.uk 
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